Homework Policy

Introductory Statement and Rationale

Introductory Statement

The policy was formulated by the staff members of the John F. Kennedy Memorial School and informed by the needs of the children and the expertise and experience of the staff. The policy was written and collaborated after a staff meeting. Margaret Noonan coordinated the policy.

Rationale

We devised this policy on homework

· To promote positive home/school communication

· To maximize the benefit of homework to a child’s learning

· To benefit teaching and learning in our school

· To promote consistency and a similar approach to homework across all classes 

· The existing policy for homework was due for review

Relationship to characteristic spirit of the school

JFK Memorial School seeks to enable each child to develop his potential. Homework fosters independence, self reliance, self esteem, responsibility and co-operation and life long learning.

Aims

The aim of this policy is

· To develop skills and self discipline that will be of benefit to children in order to enhance learning

· To reinforce and consolidate work done in class - allowing for revision and practice

· To develop study skills and to assist in establishing an appropriate routine for children in doing their homework which will have long term benefits for further education and indeed throughout their lives

· To promote a coherent approach to homework across all classes

· To encourage children to become independent learners and to revise/reinforce/ finish work that has begun in school

· To strengthen links and communication between home and school.

Assigning Homework

At the beginning of the school year the children will be given the opportunity to sign a homework contract. The contract states that if the child completes both his written and learning homework to a satisfactory standard on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday then the child will not have to complete any homework on Friday, Saturday and Sunday. For breach of the homework contract written work will be assigned for the weekend and children will be requested to complete homework that was neglected during the week. The contract will be signed by the child, the child’s parents, the class teacher and the principal and will be valid for the school year.

Sometimes at the discretion of the class teacher or the principal, children are given homework off as a treat or as an acknowledgement of some special occasion. 

Homework is largely seen as a reinforcement and consolidation of work completed in class by providing the necessary practice, integration and application. Generally homework will comprise of a balance between reading, learning and written tasks. However, it should be noted that homework time devoted to reading and learning is as important as written work. Homework will regularly contain reading, spellings, tables, written work, learning ‘by heart’, collecting information and completing work started in class. During the school year tasks will also vary between projects, research, hands on activities, gathering data etc. 

When assigning homework the class teacher will make provisions for children with special needs. The learning styles and needs of individual pupils will also be taken into account when assigning homework. Homework will be explained clearly to the children. Homework will be given following lessons in class and will be recorded by the pupils in their homework journals at the end of the day.

The following are guidelines for time spent at homework. Children work at different rates and will complete the same homework in different timescales. Time spent will vary from day to day and also from the beginning to end of the school year. It is important to remember that it is the quality and not the quantity of homework that matters

The following are general guidelines

Rang 2

20-30 minutes

Rang 3

30-45 minutes

Rand 4

45 minutes

Rang 5

1 hour

Rang 6

1hour to 1hour 30 minutes

Homework journals

All pupils in JFK receive a school journal at the beginning of the school year. Parents have an obligation to sign the homework journal daily when their child has completed his homework to a satisfactory standard.

Checking homework

All items of assigned homework are checked. Ideally, teachers will check homework on a daily basis. However, with large class numbers, it is not always possible to check each child’s homework journal everyday. As children get older and learn to work independently, some items of homework are checked less often e.g. every second day or once a week. Some items of homework (and class work) may be checked by children themselves, under the direction of the teacher. This can be a useful part of the learning process for the children as it promotes responsibility and self esteem.

Homework completed to a satisfactory standard
If a child consistently completes his homework to a satisfactory standard or has shown a commendable effort in doing his homework, then the child will be rewarded. Rewards given are at the discretion of the class teacher but may include
· a homework voucher

· certificate 

· some treat

Parents are also informed about their child’s effort with homework in the 

· summer report cards 

· at the parent/teacher clinics.

Homework not completed

If a child fails to complete his homework or does not complete his homework to a satisfactory standard the following procedure will be followed
· The child’s parents will be notified through a note in the journal.
· If the child fails to complete his homework on a regular basis and after the parent has received three such notes, the teacher will arrange a meeting with the child’s parents with a view to resolving the situation. 
· If the situation continues, then the matter is brought to the attention of the Principal who will contact the parents and arrange a meeting to discuss how the matter can be resolved. 
Pupils

Pupils should:

· Enter homework accurately in their homework journals

· Ensure they take home relevant books and copies

· Complete homework assignments to the best of their ability

· Present homework neatly

If a pupil has difficulty completing his homework, then the parent of the child should notify the teacher through a note in the homework journal. 

Parents / Guardians

Parents/Guardians should

· Encourage a positive attitude towards homework in all subjects from an early age.

· Encourage children to work independently as far as possible. Resist over helping.

· Encourage children to organise themselves for homework. Have all books and materials at hand. The pupil should have the homework journal open to tick off work as completed.

· Agree a suitable time for doing homework, taking into account age, the need for playtime, relaxation and family time.

· Provide a quiet place, suitable work surface, free from distraction, interruptions and T.V.

· Encourage good presentation and neatness within a reasonable time.

· Sign the homework journal checking that all homework is complete.

· Check that the child has all necessary books, homework journal, copies, pencils, mathematical equipment, dictionary needed for the next school day.

· Communicate difficulties to the teacher using the homework journal.

Parents are made aware of the agreed procedures in relation to homework 

· on the child’s initial entry into the school. The parents receive a brochure outlining the school’s procedure in relation to homework and helpful hints for homework e.g. how we do subtraction. 

· through our document on the code of behavior

· at parent/teacher clinics and informal meetings between the class teacher and parent. 

The importance of the Homework Journal
Included in the homework journal are practical suggestions to assist parents and the children on the completion of homework. Family circumstances will be taken into consideration by the teacher with regards to the completion of homework e.g. special consideration will be given to the language and literacy levels of individual families and to pupils who do not receive support at home when completing their homework. 
Signing of the homework journal

· The importance of signing the homework journal  by parents cannot be overstressed

· Parents should only sign when a thorough check has been made that the homework has been completed satisfactorily 
· It is an indication to the teacher that the pupil is well versed in a particular topic

· It tells the teacher that she/he can move on in the subject and facilitates sustained progression

· Signing of the homework journal without the work being completed satisfactorily gives incorrect information to the teacher which will, consequently, lead to confusion and hinder the progression of the pupil.

Success Criteria

The development of this homework policy has allowed for a consistent approach to homework across all classes. The policy promotes positive home/school communications. The policy encourages satisfactory completion of homework exercises and assignments by the pupils, benefiting teaching and learning in the school.
Implementation Date
The policy was evaluated, edited and updated and ratified  in September 2018 and implemented from this date.  
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